Tracey Crouch MP



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Nicky Grimes
Clerk
Wouldham Parish Council
Scarborough Farm
Rochester Road
Burham
Kent ME1 3RD

12 August 2019

Our Ref: ZA16939

Dear Nicky

Further to my letter to Kent County Council (KCC) on behalf of the Parish Council, please find enclosed a copy of the response I have now received.

Having read through the response, KCC set out the work they are undertaking to address the traffic issues in Wouldham. However, I appreciate that KCC do not provide a clear response to the specific query you raised regarding any request made by them to central Government in respect of a bypass. I have therefore written again to KCC asking for them to address the specific query and I will of course write to you again as soon as I receive their response.

Please do let me know if I can be of any further assistance to you in the meantime.

Yours sincerely

TRACEY CROUCH MP

Tracey Crouch MP



HOUSE OF COMMONS

LONDON SW1A 0AA

Nicky Grimes
Clerk, Wouldham Parish Council
Scarborough Farm
Rochester Road
Burham
Kent
ME1 3RD

8 July 2019

Our Ref: ZA16939

Dear Nicky

Thank you for contacting me regarding KCC and any request for funding for a bypass in Wouldham.

As this is an issue for KCC I have written to them formally, including your specific query, asking them for clarification.

I will of course write to you and please do let me know if I can be of any further assistance to you in the meantime.

Yours sincerely

TRACEY CROUCH MP



Highways, Transportation & Waste

Ms Nicky Grimes
Wouldham Parish Council
Scarborough Farm
Rochester Road
Burham
Rochester
Kent
ME1 3RD

Phone: 03000411683 Ask for: Simon Jones

Email: simon.jones@kent.gov.uk

3 July 2019

Reference: 5718767

Dear Ms Grimes

Thank you for your letter dated 30th May 2019 regarding the school crossing point.

I am sorry to hear of the two near misses. Whilst it is usual for schemes like this to take up to three months to deliver.

Thank you for raising this important matter with me.

Yours sincerely

Simon Jones

Director of Highways, Transportation and Waste

REPORT TO WOULDHAM PARISH COUNCIL 3rd SEPTEMBER 2019 By the Tonbridge and Malling Borough Councillors for

Burham and Wouldham Ward Councillors Dave Davis and Roger Dalton

INFORMAL MEETING - 28TH AUGUST 2019

- 1. We are most grateful for the meeting we had last Wednesday and hope it can be used to get a greater degree of understanding and team working so we can all support Wouldham better.
- 2. We would welcome further meetings where we can concentrate on the sort of problems we dealt with on Wednesday or a single issue such as the High Street. We would caution against meetings for the sake of them.

BUS ISSUES

- 3. **155 Meeting 5**TH **July.** This meeting was attended by Roger Dalton, Dave Davis, Eddie Bell and Adam Baker.
- 4. **Subsequent Work.** The East Bank bus programme is being revised as a result of a Peters Village S106 Condition. The matters are very complex and have been studied in great detail by Peter Homewood and the team that attended the meeting in July. We consider it best for Eddie to explain where we are at the meeting and he will lead on this on Tuesday night.

Wouldham Parish Council

August 2019

Information provided by: PCSO Tiller, Tonbridge and Malling Police

Crimes of note:

- 13/08/2019 tools stolen, that were left unattended on Keepers Cottage Lane Wouldham
- 27/08/2019 Number plates stolen from a vehicle on Knowle Road Wouldham
- 28/08/2019 side skirting stolen from vehicle parked on School lane, Wouldham

Anti-social behaviour and other incidents of note:

Updates of previous reported issues:



For more information about policing in your area, visit **www.kent.police.uk**

To report a non-urgent crime online, visit www.kent.police.uk/contactus